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Congratulations to NCMCA Past 

President Calvin Brodie who was  

inducted into the MCAA Masonry 

Hall of Fame in Hershey, PA on   

September 20, 2023 

NCMCA members showed 

up strong in Hershey, PA to 

support Calvin with the 

largest delegation from any 

state!  Thanks for all of 

your support 

     On September 20, 2023, Calvin Brodie was induct-

ed into MCAA Masonry Hall of Fame in Hershey, PA.  

Prior to his induction, Lynn Nash submitted a nomina-

tion for Calvin Brodie with the help of Debra Brodie 

and family, Danks Burton, Doug Burton, Ryan Shaver 

and Macy Williams.   

     Mr. Brodie is the founder and president of Brodie 

Contractors in Raleigh, North Carolina.  He has, and 

continues to be, a major figure and influencer in the 

masonry community both in the Carolina and across 

the country.  Mr. Brodie will make a worthy addition to 

the honor roll of Hall-of-Fame members. 

    Continued….. 



In preparing this nomination, I invited Calvin’s wife 
Debra to send me information I could incorporate into 
this submittal.  As it happens, what Debra sent to me 
thoroughly summarizes Calvin’s biological and career 
résumé.  It follows. 

The Beginning:  An idea that started with two 
bricklayer, high school buddies has become one 
of the largest black-owned masonry companies in 
North Carolina. 

Calvin R. Brodie, graduated from Bunn High 
School (BHS) in the class of 1973.  He was a 
member of the football team, ran track and was a 
participant in the trades program.  In trades he 
was taught to lay bricks by instructor Mr. David 
Turner, whom he is still in contact with today. 

 While in high school he and a classmate built the 
school’s name sign that remained until recent ren-
ovation of the campus. Without funds to attend 
college, he knew he would have to use those 
skills and his hands to make a living for himself 
and a future family. After graduation, he worked 
as a bricklayer in the industry but in 1978 he and 
that classmate, Aubry Vines formed Brodie and 
Vines Masonry. Their first project was the K-Mart 
on Capital Blvd. in Raleigh.  Calvin became a gen-
eral contractor in 1985, but in 1989, Brodie and 
Vines partnership dissolved and Brodie Construc-
tion was formed.   

During those early years, Calvin’s office was his 
home basement and his secretary was his wife.  
He managed time to take a blueprint reading class 
through Wake Tech. Other than the class at Wake 
Tech, he has not received any other post high 
school education.  Calvin performed in every facet 
of his company; bricklayer, estimator, project 
manager, mechanic, superintendent, but his most 
daunting task was making financial decisions and 
facing bankers, vendors and creditors on behalf of 
his company. 

 He often said "Brodie Construction was a baby” 
and it needed his attention daily.   Often he would 
leave a project after laying brick, go into the near-
est men’s room, change into business attire to 
meet with a banker or vendor to transact busi-
ness.  He credits Tick Clancy for giving him those 
early opportunities that undoubtedly was a key to 
the success of his company.  Clancy & Theys 
General Contractors continues to be one of his 
most sought after GC’s for projects today. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                          
In 1992, Brodie Construction became Brodie Con-
tractors, Inc., (BCI) and currently has over 300 
employees, including masons, laborers, estima-
tors, project managers, safety inspector, construc-
tion office staff, truck drivers, welders, and me-
chanics.   

 

 

Masonry projects completed throughout NC: 

 Beltline sound barriers on US-64 in Raleigh 

Sound barriers on I-85 Durham 

Wake Medical Center 

City of Raleigh Parking Deck 

several dormitories at NC State University 

St. Matthew Baptist Church 

Mt. Moriah Baptist Church, Bunn, NC                                             

Mitchell Baptist Church Fellowship Hall, Louis-
burg, NC 

Central Prison Medical Center 

NCSU Engineering Building 

University of North Carolina Parking Deck 

UNC Wilmington Hospital Addition 

Nash General Hospital Addition 

North Carolina A&T University Science Building 

Cape Fear Regional Hospital 

Camp Lejeune Military Base 

Fort Bragg Military Base 

Garner Senior High School 

Pine Holly Middle School 

Abbott Creek Elementary School 

Scott Ridge Elementary School 

Veterans Administration Medical Center Fayette-
ville 

UNC Charlotte dormitories 

UNC Greensboro Student Recreation Center 

NC A&T Football Stadium press box                                                           

Holy Name of Jesus Cathedral, Raleigh 

Bryan Rd. Elementary School 

Beaver Dam Elementary School 

River Bend Middle School 

Green Level High School  

and many other Wake County Public Schools  

                                                                                                                             
Professional Life:  Through the years, Calvin has 
used the resources of his company to help with 
the building of the current Bunn High School 
(BHS) football field complex, BHS baseball field 
wall; and Bunn Elementary School concession 
stand for the recreation league. He has employed 
many young men, given advice and opportunities, 
paid tuition to truck driving school, and college 
tuition to deserving young people, with only one 
request “go make us proud!” 



Calvin became a member of the Raleigh Chapter of 
the North Carolina Masonry Contractors Association 
in 1985, serving as the Chapter President in 1990.                                                                 

He then served as the State Vice-President, Regional 
Vice-President, State Secretary-Treasurer, and the 
NCMCA President 1993-1995.          

He is also a member of the Association General Con-
tractors of America (AGC) and the Mason Contrac-
tors Association of America (MCAA.)  He has served 
as North Carolina MCAA state representative.                                                

Calvin has been recognized by Engineer News and 
Record, Masonry, and Black Enterprise magazines.                                                                                    

He has Co-Chaired the Annual Masonry Apprentice-
ship Skills Contest at the NC State Fair for more 
some thirty-five years and has sponsored many top 
journeyman masons as apprentice participants.              

In 2008, Calvin was among the first to earn Certified 
Masonry Executive (CME) status in the NCMCA Ma-
sonry Contractor Certification Program.  BCI was 
among the first firms to become a Certified Masonry 
Contractor in the NCMCA Certification Program. 

He is a member of the National Masonry Instructors 
Association’s “Hall-of-Fame.” 

                                                                                                                                                                      
In 2017 he began serving on the North Carolina Agri-
cultural and Technical State University (NCA&TSU) 
Board of Trustees and the University of North Caroli-
na - Greensboro (UNCG) Governance Board.                                                                                                

In 2019 he was inducted into Bunn High School Hall 
of Fame. 

                                                                                                                                                                  
Calvin has served on the NCMCA Certification Board 
of Governors.  BCI is among the firms that have pro-
duced and maintained the most NCMCA certified em-
ployees. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
He was instrumental in creating the Workforce Devel-
opment Initiative that NCMCA Executive Vice Presi-
dent Ryan Shaver conducts today, and was on the 
1997 committee that hired NCMCA’s previous and 
first Executive Vice President, Lynn Nash. 

In 2021, and in other years, BCI was ranked “First” 
by number of employees on the list of minority-owned 
businesses in the Triangle area by The Triangle Busi-
ness Journal. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
In 2022, Business North Carolina magazine, BCI was 
among the twenty-five excelling minority owned com-
panies in the state.                                              

Family Life:  Calvin is the fourth of ten children of 
the late Granderson and Martha Brodie.  He married 
his wife Debra, a NCA&TSU, graduate in 1985. They 
are the parents of:  Toby (Kim) Brodie; Imani (Chris) 
Surratt;  Ilicia Brodie;  Jasmine (Reggie) Washington  
and “CB” Calvin Brodie; seven  grandchildren, Alex-
andria, Jordan, Josh, Kendall, Hope, Tre’ and Hazel.  

 

In his spare time Calvin enjoys caring for his cows, 
chickens, hunting, a collection of deer, elk and duck 
displays, ocean fishing, bike riding, watching sports, 
traveling to a NFL Dallas Cowboys game, and play-
ing golf, which now that he is slowly, slowing down 
working in the business, he plays frequently.  But his 
most favorite time of golfing is the annual “Murdell” 
golf trip to Myrtle Beach, SC with about forty of his 
closest friends in the business.  They are his compet-
itors and colleagues, but more importantly, his 
friends.  In recent years he has participated in sever-
al American Heart Association bike rides, but the 
most challenging was the “Double Bypass Bike Ride” 
68 miles over two passes in the Colorado mountains 
in 2022.  He is a life member Mt. Moriah Baptist 
Church where he serves as deacon, church treasurer 
and usher. 

“We are contractors, not minority contractors.  I want 
to compete, and if my stuff isn’t any good, I’m out of 
here. The fact that I’m a minority, I don’t want to live 
on that. Legislation brought that in and legislature 
can take it out.  But if I show up with a good product, 
a good crew of men, and my company performs well, 
the market is going to reward me.  ‘Always has.” - 
Calvin Brodie, quoted in the February 2022 issue of 
North Carolina Business Journal 

(From Debra Brodie, April 21, 2023) 

 

     In addition to Mrs. Brodie’s detailed introduction of   

     our nominee, I invited several of Calvin’s business              

     associates to provide quotes and thoughts for this       

     nomination:  

“Calvin Brodie came from humble beginnings. Grow-
ing up plowing farm ground with a hand plow behind 
a mule with his father, he took a liking to the outdoors 
and hard work. 

“After deciding to leave the farm to start his masonry 
contracting business, he was denied by the banks to 
provide seed money for his start up as they never 
believed in him.  That never stopped Brodie as he 
had his own beliefs.  Those beliefs were in himself, 
so he started a masonry business anyway on a shoe-
string budget. 

“Working day and night, Brodie was adamant that he 
would not fail. In fact, when his former partner 
thought he was crazy going all-in on big masonry 
projects, he ask Brodie, ‘What if your big plan does 
not work?’  In his famous one-line way he replied, 
‘What if it does?’ 

“Against all odds, Brodie grew the little masonry busi-
ness into one of the largest masonry contracting 
firms in the country and still is today. 

“If there is anyone deserving to be inducted into the 
Masonry Hall-of-Fame, it is Calvin Brodie.” 

 - Damian L. Lang, CEO, Lang Masonry Contractors, 
Inc., EZG Manufacturing, a division of EZ Grout Cor-
poration 



“Calvin Brodie has been a profound leader and 
mentor to many in the masonry industry.  I will be 
forever grateful for the positive impact that he has 
made in my life.”   

- Macy Williams, Executive Vice President, Brodie 
Contractors, Inc.  

“Calvin Brodie is known in North Carolina and Ra-
leigh masonry circles as “Elvis,” the king of masonry 
which is accurate and appropriate.  I have known 
Calvin since 1986 and competed with him every 
day since. He is tough, fair and a knowledgeable 
competitor. He is a believer in and promoter of ma-
sonry at the local, state and national level.  

“He has been an active participant at all levels since 
I have known him. He is there financially, verbally 
and in person to promote our industry and our asso-
ciations. He has provided counsel to numerous indi-
viduals and companies with their advancement in 
masonry. He is active civically as well serving on 
the local board of Truist Bank and on the N C A&T 
University Board of Trustees. 

 “He has served as President of the NC Masonry 
Contractors Association as well as President of the 
local Raleigh chapter.  He has been chairman of the 
NC Department of Community Colleges Apprentice-
ship Contest held annually for the past 35 years. He 
has been State Chairman of NC with MCAA and 
has attended most annual and midyear meetings of 
MCAA during the past 25 years. 

 “He is a testament to what can be achieved in life 
and in masonry with hard work, foresight, selfless-
ness and helping others. He has advanced those 
around him including myself. 

 “Calvin's entry and recognition into the MCAA Hall 
of Fame at the national level is well deserved and 
would be a great addition to his peers that he would 
be joining.  I strongly recommend consideration of 
his being brought into this elite group that recogniz-
es those who have gone above and beyond over 
the years in giving back to our industry.” 

- Doug Burton, President, Whitman Masonry, 
NCMCA Past-President 

“Congratulations on an amazing career in the con-
struction business.  You are a role model to so 
many aspiring entrepreneurs, not just contractors, 
but in all occupations.” 

- Tick Clancy, Executive Vice President, Clancy & 
Theys Construction Company 

“I have known Calvin for 30+ years; our companies 
are close in age and we perform masonry in the 
same market.  I respect what he has accomplished 
and the company he has built. I’m certain running a 
large masonry contracting business like he does 
that there is much stress involved, but you wouldn’t 

know it.  Calvin is cool as a cucumber. 

“I would like to add that Calvin suffers from FOMO – 
fear of missing out.  He doesn’t miss an opportunity 
to be amongst his peers. He attends all national, 
state, and local masonry meetings; he is present at 
all apprentice contests; and he doesn’t miss the 
chance to play golf, hunt or fish with fellow contrac-
tors.  He is definitely one that can be counted on.” 

- Danks Burton, President, Pinnacle Masonry, Past 
NCMCA President 

Retired NCMCA Executive Vice President Lynn 
Nash says, "Calvin Brodie is a true success in both 
business and in life.  Despite the unfair challenges 
that minority people encounter in most any endeav-
or, he has earned admiration and genuine respect 
from his peers, competitors and customers.  And 
he’s done it as a minority businessman always in-
tent on rising above societal challenges, holding no 
one responsible for his success or failure except for 
himself.     

  
"It was my great honor and privilege to be asked by 
friends and colleagues to prepare Calvin's Hall-of-
Fame nomination on their behalf.  Calvin is a valued 
and trusted personal friend.  He is a gentleman’s 
gentleman.  We believe Calvin Brodie exemplifies 
what the Mason Contractors Association of America 
Masonry Hall-of-Fame is all about."    

                Thanks to Lynn Nash for a wonderful           
      nomination letter he submitted to MCAA.     
      Much credit to you for a wonderful letter. 
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Danks Burton, CME,    
Chairman. Pinnacle Masonry, 

Inc., Cary, NC 

Bo Black Jr., CME, President                    
Carolina Masonry Unlimited, 

Willow Springs, NC 

Cliff McGee, CME, President
-Elect, McGee Brothers  

Company, Greensboro, NC 

Tim Manning, CME, Secre-
tary/Treasurer, Manning   

Masonry, Williamston, NC 

Doug Burton, CME, Eastern 
Regional Vice President  

Whitman Masonry, Raleigh, 
NC    

Brandon Hartsell, CMP, 
Central Vice    President 

Gates Construction         
Company, Mooresville, NC 

Don Caldwell, Western   
Regional Vice President, C & 

R Masonry, Candler, NC 

John Cramer AAI, Insurance       
Consultant TriSure           

Corporation, Raleigh, NC 

Pete Schantz RHU,         
Insurance Consultant, 

Mountcastle Insurance,    
Winston Salem, NC 

Ryan Shaver, CMP,         
Executive Vice President/

NCMCA WDTC, Mt. Pleasant, 
NC 

Jodi Helms, Office Manager,          
Mt. Pleasant, NC 

Message From the President: 

 

"Fall is upon us and I hope everyone has 
had a safe and productive summer.  We 
have had some exciting events take 
place since March and September and 
October are full of important dates and 
events, so please take a moment and 
read the newsletter thoroughly for these 
important updates.  Phase II of the 
NCMCA Workforce Development Initia-
tive has begun with the rolling out of the 
NCMCA's Adopt a School program this 
Fall in High School masonry programs 
across the state.  Our Regional Vice 
President's Doug Burton, Brandon 
Hartsell and Don Caldwell will be spear-
heading this program and be coordinat-
ing with many of you to actively begin 
building relationships with students and 

teachers in our High School masonry 
programs.  Please be on the lookout for 
a phone call, text or email soliciting your 
help with a program.  Your help will be 
vital in continuing to grow and develop 
the best Workforce Development pro-
gram in the country and to ensure the 
future of the masonry industry.  Each 
one of you has a unique story in mason-
ry which can relate to a young per-
son.  Please be willing to share it.  See 
you at our next Board Meeting on Octo-
ber 26th!" 
 
Bo 
James “Bo” Black, Jr. CME 
President 2022-2024 
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September 2023 

Hands On Day for Instructors 

     On July 20, masonry instructors spent a day gaining 

continuing education from representatives from the ma-

sonry industry. NC SkillsUSA, Stabila, EZG Manufac-

turing and Adams/Oldcastle provided an opportunity for 

hands-on demonstrations.  The instructors were hosted 

at McGee Brothers Company’s Greensboro location, co

-hosted by NCMCA and Adams/Oldcastle.  Some 25 

instructors participated in the event coordinated by 

NCMCA’s Ryan Shaver.   



  DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

• September 28—NCMCA Annual Fall Golf Tournament (Mebane, NC) 

• October 5—Masonry Education Day (Stalite-Ben Ketchie Park, Gold Hill, NC) 

• October 16—68th Annual Masonry Apprentice State Fair Contest (Raleigh, NC) 

• November 8—Metrolina Golf Tournament (Mooresville, NC) 

• November 16—Metrolina Chapter Recognition Night (Mt. Pleasant, NC) 

• December 7—Certification Class/Module 1 (Mt. Pleasant, NC) 

• January 23-25, 2024—World of Concrete/MCAA Convention (Las Vegas, NV) 

• April 11-14, 2024—NCMCA 2024 Annual Convention (Colonial Williamsburg, VA) 

Member News 

• After 59 years SM Gillispie Masonry has retired.  Gene Fargis wanted to thank everyone for 

such great support. 

• Please keep Rodney Harrington in your prayers.  He is having a procedure done on his heart 

on October 12.  

• 2022 Sam McGee Winner, Christian Kluttz married Miranda Huntley (Former President of 

NCMCA Kent Huntley’s daughter) on September 9.  

• McGee Brothers Workforce Developer Kale Hallman got engaged to Kaitlyn Metzger on    

September 11.  

Planning is underway for the 

2024 NCMCA, please mark 

your calendars to join us in    

Colonial Williamsburg, VA at The Williamsburg Lodge.  The NCMCA Annual Convention 

and Business Meeting will be April 10-14, 2024. 
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NC State Fair Contest in October 

     The 69th Annual Masonry Apprenticeship Contest will be Monday, October 16th at the NC 

Fairgrounds in Raleigh.   

     Calvin Brodie is again chairing the Annual State Fair Masonry Apprentice Skills Contest.  

If you would like to contribute to this contest, we are seeking donations to help buy tool priz-

es and monetary prizes that each apprentice will receive. 

     If you would like to donate, please send payments to:  NCMCA PO Box 308, Mt. Pleas-

ant, NC 28124 

     Thank you so much for your continued support, and if you have any questions, please call 

Ryan Shaver. 

Certification Update 

     The eleventh series of NCMCA Masonry Contractors Association classes is nearing an 

end.  On August 9, Doug Burton and attorney Thomas Davis instructed Module 8 

“Advanced Bidding Workshop.”  Over 70 participants representing 21 companies were in 

attendance.  More than twenty two of the participants completed their certification classes 

and will be reviewed by the NCMCA Certification Program Board of Governors.  Once the 

board approves the applicants, they will be approved as a CME (Certified Masonry Exec-

utive) or a CMP (Certified Masonry Professional).  Congratulations to each of these indi-

viduals for their accomplishment and for doing their part to help keep the NC masonry in-

dustry among the best anywhere.  Bob Dusin and Mark Hinderliter team instructed Mod-

ule 9 “Management Strategies for Masonry Contractors” and Module 10 “High-

Performance Teams and Customer Service” on September 6 & 7 in Mt. Pleasant at 73 & 

Main.  These modules are required for Certified Masonry Executive (CME) candidates. 

The Board of Governors for NCMCA Certification Program will be meeting soon to review 

23 CME applications and 30 CMP applications.  Congratulations to everyone and all of 

your hard work! 



Metrolina 

Metrolina Chapter had a chapter meeting August 30
th
 with special 

guest speaker James Cain . He’s the President of the Southeast 
Concrete Masonry Association – SCMA. He discussed the check-
off program with over 30 Metrolina members and guest in attend-
ance. 
We also had special guest Bo Black, the NCMCA President in at-
tendance. He followed James’s presentation with a follow-up to the 
adopt a High school program that was discussed in the previous 
meeting. He touched on opportunities to engage with local high 
schools and how each participating association member with a pre-
apprenticeship program would be assigned a neighboring school. 
This does not only pertain to masonry contractors. It includes our 
associate members as well. For more details on how to participate 
or contribute to this program contact Ryan Shaver. 
  
Upcoming events for Metrolina Chapter as follows:   
Sept. 26th— Meeting Cancelled. 
September 28—NCMCA Annual Fall Golf Tournament (Mebane, 
NC) 
October 5—Masonry Education Day (Stalite-Ben Ketchie Park, 
Gold Hill, NC) 
October 16—68th Annual Masonry Apprentice State Fair Contest 
(Raleigh, NC) 
November 8—Metrolina Golf Tournament (Mooresville, NC) 

Land of the Sky 

The Land of The Sky Chapter held its monthly meeting 

for August on 8/22. Ray Gill with Wayah Insurance 

Group was with us speaking on different types of poli-

cies. Jamie Brown, the masonry instructor at Chase 

High School has been bringing students from his ma-

sonry class to our meetings. We invite the local high 

school instructors to our meetings and encourage them 

to bring student(s) to get them engaged with contractors 

and to get started in the masonry industry. Ryan Shaver 

will be with us on 9/26 speaking on the Adopt-A-School 

program. Prosoco Chemicals will be with us on 10/17 

with the main topics being Masonry Cleaning and Efflo-

rescence Removing, but also telling us about the other 

masonry products they offer. Steve Wheeler with EZ-G 

Manufacturing will tentatively be with us on 11/21 talk-

ing about their products along with Malta Dynam-

ics' products. All in all, our chapter is strong and grow-

ing.   

Raleigh 

The Raleigh Chapter picked back up meeting on the first 
Monday in August after taking July off for the sum-
mer.  There were 33 in attendance.  We had Rod Wilce with 
OSHA Consultative for our program.  Rod gave an overview 
of the benefits of the OSHA Consultative Program and fo-
cused on employer obligations when using subcontractors, 
and proactive steps to ensure that your company has a safe-
ty program in place that protects your business.  For Sep-
tember, Donnie Howard, with Argos, will be giving a presen-
tation on “Cements for Masonry”, one that has been shared 
with us before but always a good refresher.  Raleigh Chapter 
member, Calvin Brodie, will be inducted into the MCAA Hall 
of Fame this month.  He is a legend in our industry on the 
local and national level. Congrats Mr. Brodie!  In October we 
will have our annual social at Milburnie Fishing Club hosted 
by Custom Brick & Supply.  Our last meeting of the year will 
be held on Monday November 6th at Cantina 18.  Come join 
us! 

Central Piedmont 

The Central Piedmont Chapter will be having a 

meeting October 9
th
. The location hasn’t been 

determined yet. Bob Sullivan with CFI Foam will 

be our speaker, we encourage everyone to 

come out for this informative meeting. We’ll 

send the location as soon as we get it nailed 

down.  

Western 

The Western Chapter will meet again on October 10th, 

location is unknown at this time.  We will let everyone 

know when decided.  

Eastern 

The Eastern  Chapter recently had a meeting on Sep-

tember 14 in Wilmington with Megan Elfert from York 

Flashing presenting. Thirty five people came out to 

show their support. We appreciate it. We have our 1st 

annual fishing tournament in the Outer Banks on Octo-

ber 5 & 6, 2023 The MCAA Mid-Year meeting was an-

other success with very strong representation from 

NC. Congratulations to Calvin Brodie being elected into 

the Hall of Fame. If you are not a NCMCA or MCAA 

member, we strongly encourage you to join and contin-

ue your support for our industry! 



     Johnson Concrete Products and Stalite’s Ben 

Ketchie Park (16740 Old Beatty Ford Road Gold 

Hill, NC 28071) is the site for a big day of masonry 

events  happening soon.  On Thursday, October 

5th, the  seventh annual Masonry Education Day 

for high schools across the region will feature the 

SPEC MIX  Bricklayer 500 Carolina Qualifier.  

More than 800 students from 30+ schools will   

attend for masonry tutorials, lunch and the oppor-

tunity to watch teams of brick masons and tenders 

battle for a competition spot for SPEC MIX BRICK-

LAYER 500 World Championship competition held 

in Las Vegas.  Volunteers and masonry profes-

sionals needed for  Masonry Education Day activi-

ties with the students.  This a great opportunity to 

meet young people and encourage them to ma-

sonry careers.  For more information, contact 

Ryan Shaver 704-791-5240 or 

ryan.shaver@ncmca.com 

2023 Seventh Annual Masonry Education Day 



 

Virginia Carolina Refractory Inc. 

Randy Basinger (R4) 

Salisbury, NC   

 

York Flashings 

Meagan Elfert (A1) 

Sanford, ME 

Recruited by Bryan Overman 

 

Caliber Associates 

Russell Huntley (R5) 

Matthews, NC   

           Xtreme Manufacturing 

Michael Kirkland (A4) 

Henderson, NC 

 

Riptide Pro Wash, LLC 

Austin Barfield (R2) 

Benson, NC 

 

The Reliable Power Washing Guy, LLC 

Blake Fondren (A1) 

Oakboro, NC 

 

WELCOME 

NEW      

MEMEBERS 

 

On Sept 12-13, the Region RAC meeting was 
held in person in Charlotte, NC. 
• Discussed the potential regional assess-

ments and projected allocation of dollars 
for programs. 

• Discussed the programs and procedures 
which including the electronic application 
and scoring for all programs. 

• Discussed the process of approving      
programs which included: 

RAC will review all programs and 
have power to accept or deny a 
regional program. 

Once RAC confirms a program 
aligns with the national strategic 
plan then it’s approved by RAC 
and sent to the national programs 
committee for review. 

National programs committee may 
ask additional questions but will 
send program request to Con-
crete Masonry Checkoff Board for 
review. 

Concrete Masonry Checkoff Board 
will review program request, ru-
bric scoring and may ask for 
more details and will either ap-
proval or not approve. 

 

• R2 Potential Programs 

           Each task group leader was   

  asked to present their outline/first 

  pass and dollar amounts for R2 

  potential programs. 

• Next Steps 

    For any program to be reviewed 
by the Concrete Masonry 
Checkoff Board in November, 
must be submitted by September 

29
th.

 

 

 

 

 

 

            Ryan Shaver will submit Workforce      

   Development while James Cain will  

   submit University Education and        

   Research along with Masonry Framed 

   Homes.  



Golfing for a Cause! 

     Chairman David McQueen and the golf committee, Chris Mitchell, Dwayne Bryant, Doug Burton 

and Nick Ferrucci have been hard at work planning the annual fall NCMCA golf tournament on 

September 28 at Mill Creek Golf & Country Club, Mebane.  The tournament is the major funding 

source for the NCMCA Sigmon Memorial Scholarship awards at North Carolina State University 

College of Design and Appalachian State University, as well as other NCMCA projects to promote 

masonry.  We would like to THANK all of the sponsors who make the golf tournament possible. 


